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COMMODORE

QUEEN CITY YACHT CLUB

he good news is that sooner or

later it really will be Summer,

and the memories of the dreary
start will fade. In fact, one of the nicest
things about owning a boat is that all
lingering thoughts of the cold are
absolutely guaranteed to disappear the
first warm afternoon you sit down to
relax in the cockpit while the barbeque
warms up.

It really unfortunate that so many
of the usual signs of life that mean
“Spring is just around the corner” were
absent this year. This became painfully
obvious as we approached our sched-
uled launch date and there had been
no weather good enough to work on
the boat. The decision to delay was left
as late as possible, hoping for that one
good weekend, but alas we had to do
1t.

As you will no doubt have seen, the
Club is looking great again for the start
of the season, thanks to Harry Howard
and his team. Its good to have you all
back again.

The Board has worked hard
throughout the Winter to put the 1996
plans in order, and it looks as though
everything is falling into place for
another great Queen City Summer.
Unfortunately, we have one change on
the Board from the original members
elected last November. Treat Hull,
who was selected as Grounds
Chairman, has had to resign due to
business commitments which will
keep him on the road most of his
time. [ am pleased to announce,
however, that Steven Hills has
agreed to take this position on,
and this appointment was
approved by the Board at the
April meeting. I look forward
to Steven’ s contribution,
and would like you to join
me in welcoming him to
the Board.

OF HATS AND BURGEES

The photograph below is of an old
Queen City burgee which recently
came into my possession.

This burgee, which has spent many
years in Victoria, B.C., belonged to a
former member named Harry Bunker,
who flew it on his wooden boat called
Mackinaw which was moored at
Queen City.

Harry retired to the West coast
from Toronto, but retained his interest
in boats. In Victoria he lived next door
to a gentleman by the name of Brian
Botten, whom he assisted in some of
the construction of Brian’s boat.

Harry, who was known to be about
90 years old in 1980, has subsequently
died, but gave his burgee to Brian as a
momento.

When Chad and 1 were in Victoria
during the last Christmas holiday we
were introduced to Brian Botten who
recounted the story to us, and very
kindly donated the burgee to the Club.

So where do the hats fit in?
Many of you will
recall Karen Madrick,
» Who was the
B Club’s book-
B keeper
~until

last Spring when she and her husbhand
Gary moved out to Victoria to live.
They were often to be seen out there in
Gary’s vintage MG, wearing their
QCYC hats, of course.

On one such occasion last Summer,
they were spotted by Brian Botten,
who immediately made the connection
between the hats and the old burgee
his former neighbour had given him all
those years ago.

Queen City obviously meant a lot
to Harry Bunker, who kept his burgee
as a reminder of his days at the Club.

Many thanks go to Brian for his
thoughts in returning the burgee to the
club.

EASTER SEALS REGATTA

This annual fund raising event is to
be held on Sunday, July 14th. While
some may consider this event purely
the domain of the RCYC, it is open to
all and is now designed for cruisers as
well as racers. This is a high profile
event, which results in significant
donations to an extremely good cause.

Its a great day, so why not get a
sponsor, have fun on the water and
enjoy the reception afterwards at the
REYE.

I would like to wish you all happy
sailing for ‘96.

Davip HALL,
COMMODORE
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REAR COMMODORE

QUEEN CITY YACHT CLUB

SAILPAST
SATURDAY, MAY 18, 1996

The Annual Sailpast and Review of the
Fleet by Commodore David Hall marks
the official opening of the Club. Times to
note are:

1300  Skippers Meeting

1430  Review of the Fleet

1630  Commodore’s Punchbowl
Reception

1800  Formal Dinner

2100 Dancing

The Review Ship is the Commodore’s
yacht, Shadow. The fleet will gather at the
east end of the harbour at 1400 hours. At
1430 hours, the Fleet Captain will lead
the fleet past the Commodore’ yacht and
will be followed by the Past
Commodores, the Fleet and then the
Rear Commodore.

The fleet will assemble in the marshal-
ing area upwind of the Commodore’s
yacht. The Race Committee vessel, The
Harold S. Robbins, will signal the start of
the Review with a warning, prep and
start signals at five intervals with the
warning at 1420. When you have sighted
the vessel you are to follow, fall in behind
in as orderly fashion as possible. Pass the
Commodore’s yacht maintaining an inter-
val of approximately two boat lengths
and salute in the following manner.

Yachts wearing an ensign dip the
ensign

Yacht not wearing an ensign, luff the
foresail

The salute should commence one boat
length before reaching the Commodore’s
yacht and continue for boat length

REVIEW OF THE FLEET
Fleet Captain John Moorehouse
Past Commodores Running Free Fred Meyerhofer
Arbacadabra Il Klaus Noack
Born Free Il Barry Hardy
Gone With The Wind Il Bill Eckersley
Mme. Pompadoo Two  Jim Finch
The Fleet Sail 35° & Up
Sail 30" to 35’
Sail 20" to 25’
Stars
Sail under 20’
Powerboats
Rear Commodore Tecumseh Graham Dougall
beyond. Where possible the skipper and QUEEN CITY YACHT CLUB
crew should stand and face the SAIL PAST DINNER

Commodore. Only the Commodore
salutes by hand. Afterwards, return to the
moorings and dress ship.

In the event of foul weather, upon
instructions from the Rear Commodore,
the fleet shall remain at the moorings and
the Commodore’ yacht or his designate
will pass through the lagoon.

The Commodore subsequently hosts a
reception on the front lawn. In the event
of poor weather, the reception will be
held inside the Club on the main floor.

Dinner follows at 1800 in the Great
Hall. Proper formal attire is required for
the dinner.

(GraHAM DOUGALL
REAR COMMODORE

1800 Saturday, May 18, 1996

Wtenu

Mixed Field Greens w/ Walnut Oil &
Orange Vinaigrette

Boneless, 6 oz, Breast of Chicken in
Dijon Sauce

Mashed Potatoes with Sun Dried
Tomatotoes

Seasonal Vegetables

Warm Apple Pie with Whipped Cream
Coffee/Tea

$27.00 per person inclusive of all taxes
and service charges

(Children 12 & under half-price,
$13.50)
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FLEET

QUEEN CITY YACHT CLUB

here will be no significant
Tchanges to the fleet schedules

from last year’s operations. As
always if in doubt call the club office.
There is one significant change to the
fleet operation of the Algonquin
Queen. Starting this season no bicy-
cles will be carried below deck. All
bikes will be carried, at the drivers
discretion, on the aft deck, and will
be loaded and unloaded over the
port and starb'd rail. Shopping carts,
strollers and the like may be stored
port and starb'd in front of the seat-
ing or on the aft deck. If the storage
space is full, please carry your gear
on your lap. The gangway amidships
and the stairs, port , starb’d and aft
are to be clear of objects at all times.
Please cooperate with the driver in
these matters. It is my expectation
that the drivers will enforce these
new safety measures and failure on
their part to do this will expose the
club to unacceptable level of risk. I
have instructed the drivers to report
to me any persons who seem unable
to lollow these directions.

TALKING $$$$$

Everyone remembers how
$ucce$$iul the $how your card
$y$tem i$. We have had a zero
tolerance for two years now. We have
collected large amounts of money
each year. Let me stress, the fleet is
the clubk biggest cost and every
dollar collected is one less that you
will have to pay. The city ferry service
has now gone up to $4:00 so that we
can expect an increase in persons
wishing to cadge a ride. Everyone is
expected to show their card to the
driver as you board the tender at
the city station. This includes the
Commodore, Vice-Commodore,
Rear, Fleet, etc. etc., etc......... I have
told the drivers that if they are
uncomfortable asking for cards then
they will need to find alternate

employment. If you think that you
do not need to show your card, or
that your guests don't need to pay,
please give the driver your name and
come and see me and [ will happily

make alternate arrangements for you.

TENDER DRIVERS

We will have a crew complement
of three drivers again this year, Don
Christie returning from his studies at
Waterloo U. Jimmie Hoover, who
drove for us some years ago, return-
ing from working out West, and a
novitiate driver, who I'm sure will do
well, Kristen Coull. Kristen will split
her work between driving the third
shift and the maintenance work she
carried out so well all last summer.
We are also going to provide some
drive training to Jordan Howard
who is primarily responsible for the
day to day boat maintenance, oil
changes, filters, etc.

We have had some meetings with
the chief mechanic from RCYC.
requesting that he look at the fleet
and the yard diesel winch and make
some proposals for a long term main-
tenance schedule. The eventual out-
come being the overall improvement
of the fleet’s mechanical condition.
We have for some years got by on
without spending sufficient money
on routine maintenance. Now we are
faced with a significant number of

upgrades to both boats and the yard
engine.

A special thanks to Peter
Broecker for repairing and refinish-
ing the masts from both boats this
past winter. Peter can fix cradles
too——and they never come back!

A special thanks to Paul
Boudreau who will once again splice
up some nice new lines for the fleet
so that we look tiddley.

A special thanks to Maarten van
Wyk, who is going to weld up some
small holes in the bottom of the
Robbins and so inhibit any tendency
she might have to sinking without
due misadventure.

THAT MARVELLOUS FRED!

A special thanks to Fred
Mayerhofer who is building two new
window frames for the Queen.
Typical Freddy, no messing around,
he just gets on with the job. By way
of interest, Fred typifies the very best
of QCYC. I remember when he
bought the Rapids Queen down
Kingston way, then had her towed up
to QCYC. He figured we needed a
breakwater! Another time the old
haulout winch died and guess who
got the new winch and built a nice
winch house for the drivers? For me
best of all was the lovely yellow
Tonka toy tractor with the air winch
for cross hauling! It was too big for
the yard and eventually died but it
was great fun while it ran.

The miserable weather has done
little to help with prelaunch prepara-
tions and much of our painting will
have to wait till the completion of the
launch weekends. Lets hope that this
weather will go away and we can
have another splendid summer full
of good sailing. Don't miss Sailpast.

I will be out there aboard Grace .

JOHN MOORHOUSE
FLEET CAPTAIN
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